KURE BEACH CITIZENS BEACH PROTECTION COMMITTEE SEPTEMBER 2, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Sandy Cox, Chair Phyllis Mojzis

Christine Blish/Bell

Priscilla Smith, Secretary Mike Bledsoe

Tony Gonsalves

Also attending:

John Batson, Liaison

John Vatrt, Council Liaison

Michelle James, Town Administrator

Steve Moler, Homeowner

By motion made, seconded and carried the Agenda for the September 2nd meeting was adopted.

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes for the July $1^{\rm st}$ meeting was adopted.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. The beach cleanup's starting time will be 9:00 AM. All volunteers will be asked to arrive at the pier by 8:30AM. Those working the table should arrive by 8:00AM. Phyllis, Priscilla, and Tony will be at the table. The cleanup gift will be either/or both, a tee shirt or hat.
- 2. The crossover for Fort Fisher Blvd. is not this committee agenda item.
- 3. Regarding t-shirts. The committee has vests that state Beach Protection committee. Additional vests should be purchased for new committee members and members of Council.
- 4. July 4th fireworks debris. Christine reported the fireworks problem was not as severe as in the past. The debris was about the same. The visibility of the Police was very helpful. We still need to address this matter. The people doing the fireworks are in violation of the State law. The committee will continue to work on this problem.
- 5. Further research on the information sign will continue. All groups and the town would benefit by having a sign to inform what is going on in town, etc.

- 1. Phyllis reported on the publications for Kure Beach. She reported that pictures of the beach cleanup would be distributed for publication.
- 2. Chris reported she received an e-mail from Jennifer regarding how many people will be needed for the cleanup. Tony will handle this.
- 3. Chris reported that about 6 nests have hatched. They are still watching nests 7 and 8 which are close to hatching. Hopefully there will be no storm as nests 9 and 10 aren't ready to hatch.
- 4. Spencer Rogers advised that we may not want to fertilize the dunes as they are in very good shape. If we get hit with a storm we will revisit this. Hopefully we will get through Oct and Nov. unscathed.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on October 7, 2008 at 3:30 PM at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Smith